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PBA Holiday Party 
This yearôs party is at a new, central 
location, the home of Art & Sherry 
Wolfson in Kiln Creek, 204 Rock 
Creek Ct, Yorktown, VA 23693.  

Bring a covered dish (appetizer, salad, 
main dish or dessert) and plenty of 
holiday cheer. 

Provided: Soft drinks, wine, paper 
products, cups and plastic ware. 

Please contact Art or Sherry Wolfson 
at 757-877-0147 (leave a message) or 
email afwolfson@cox.net (correction) 
by December 4th to say what you will 
bring. Map on page 14. 

January Meeting Program ð Annual PBA Awards Banquet 

The Awards Banquet is the time to recognize the many volunteers who helped make 2014 a successful year for 
PBA and to say thank you to the 2014 club officers. It is also your opportunity to make a personal presentation 
to the person or persons of your choice for any reason you choose. This has become an annual event at the 

Awards Banquet and is quite entertaining.  

You are cordially  

invited to the PBA  

Holiday Party  

Saturday, December 6,  

7:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

mailto:afwolfson@cox.net


Greetings! 

Itôs hard to believe another year is almost behind us. This will be the 

last Chainstay until February. So Iôve loaded it with extra articles and 

have managed to publish it in time for the busiest travel day of the 

year, traditionally the day before Thanksgiving. I hope everyone has 

a great Thanksgiving and remainder of the year! 

Of course, I also hope to see you at our holiday party, as well as on a 

few upcoming rides. Art and Sherry Wolfson have graciously opened 

their home for this yearôs party. They are conveniently located just 

minutes from I-64, exit 256B. Please remember to RSVP by 

December 4th so they are prepared for either a large or small crowd. 

See page 1 for more details. As for upcoming rides, we will endeavor 

to have a ride of some sort every weekend that brings dry and 

tolerable weather. However, there is one special ride I want to bring 

to your attention: The After-Thanksgiving Fort to Fort Ride on 

November 29th from Russell Parishôs home. See Novemberôs 

Chainstay for details. Weôll also publish ride info to our website as 

well as our Facebook page. Please RSVP to Russell Parrish at 

parrishdesign@hotmail.com. 

Here are your 2015 PBA Officers and Committee Members: 

President   Sharon Bochman 

Vice President   Tregg Hartley 

Secretary   Cindy Halliday (NEW) 

Treasurer   John Parker 

Executive Committee (1) Todd Chopp 

Executive Committee (2) Robin Land 

Executive Committee (3) Maria Lyons 

Chainstay Editor  Scott Farrell 

Iôve listed the committee members on page 13. There are still 

openings if youôd like to serve the club. See you on the road! 

Happy Holidays! 

Scott 

PENINSULA  

BICYCLING  

ASSOCIATION  

P.O. Box 12115 

Newport News, VA  

23612-2115 

PBA Affiliations:  

PBA Board Meeting  
 
PBA Officers and Executive Committee 

meet on the first Monday of each month. 

All PBA members are welcome to attend 

and contribute to discussions which form 

the direction of the club. Business also 

includes planning PBA events. Contact 

Sharon Bochman for the location. 

2014 Officers  

President  
Vice-President  
Treasurer  
Secretary  
 
Executive Committee  
Members  

Sharon Bochman, bochman@cox.net 
Tregg Hartley, tregg.hartley@verizon.net  
John Parker, johnj1jr@verizon.net  
Scott Farrell, StealthTDI@spamarrest.com  
 
Todd Chopp, todd_chopp@yahoo.com 
Robin Land, jbtaxi2829@aol.com  
Maria Lyons, mlyons@hampton.k12.va.us  

757-868-4120 
 
757-898-7147 
757-880-4070 
 
757-513-9000 757-826-
8313 
 

Committee Chairs   

Ride Schedule 

Membership  

Publicity  

Advocacy 

Tregg Hartley, tregg.hartley@verizon.net  

Scott Blandford, csbford@yahoo.com  

Vacant (anyone interested?)  

Stephen Froeber  

 

757-256-9391  

 

 

Chainstay  editor and PBA webmaster is Scott Farrell. Chainstay is published 11 times a year with a 

combined issue for December/January. All submissions and advertising copy are due by the 2 0th of 

the month prior to publication. Classified ads are free to club members only. Send all Chainstay  

submissions to StealthTDI@spamarrest.com  (please type òPBAó in the subject). Send all other club business  

to the club P.O. box listed in the left margin . Ride leader volunteer and ride inquires should be directed to 

the Ride Scheduler, Robin Land, jbtaxi2829@aol.com. Chainstay  is produced using  Microsoft Publisher  with 

photo editing by Corel Photo -Paint . PBAõs website is hosted by Wild Apricot. 
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PBA Website:  

www.pbabicycling.org 

mailto:parrishdesign@hotmail.com
mailto:StealthTDI@spamarrest.com?subject=PBA%20-%20
http://www.pbabicycling.org
http://www.bikeleague.org/
http://www.adventurecycling.org/
http://www.vabike.org/


It dawned on the Board that we failed to give a very 

well-deserved thanks to the Surry Century volunteers! 

Donôt ask how this was overlooked. Simply put, we 

were swept away by events. But weôre remembering 

you now! In no particular order: 

Thanks to Sharon Bochman for planning and 

organizing the event. Planning rides is getting a little 

tougher in todayôs social climate (insurance, donating 

space for non-paying ñcustomersò (riders who eat/

drink for free outside), 

porta-potties, hosting 

strangers who pee in 

the trees, etc). Some of 

the places we used to 

count on for rest stops 

and other support 

simply are not 

available to us today. 

Sharon spent a lot of 

time forging new 

relationships in order 

to gather support for 

this ride. We also have 

new leads for 2015. 

New road construction 

along our usual route 

provided short-notice 

challenges as well. 

Thanks to Maria Lyons 

for serving as event 

coordinator. Maria 

spent several hours on 

the road with Sharon 

helping to design an 

alternate route and 

seek new rest stop 

locations. Maria was a 

natural choice for 

event coordinator 

when it became known that Sharon would be out of 

town the weekend of the Surry Century. It is difficult to 

take over coordinating an event that was organized by 

an absent team member. Maria pulled it off with grace! 

The onsite registration team of Sandy Butler, Cindy 

Wong, Hazel Woodard, Debbie Wells and Diane 

Herbert never fail to make morning check-ins and walk

-up registration a smooth process. They are a polished 

team who deserve high praise for their dedicated 

service! Thank you VERY MUCH! 

Belated, But Well-Deserved Thanks! 

Thanks to Sharon Bochman, Scott Farrell, Doug Begor, 

Virgil King, Dean Vines and Jos Van Burik for the 

road markings. This team gets the credit if you 

completed the ride without getting lost, particularly if 

you didnôt use Scott Farrellôs excellent cue sheets. 

SAG Support was provided by Scott Farrell, Steve 

Zajak, Bob Ornelaz, Mike Cobb, Todd Chopp, Jack 

Liike and Nan Mack. This small group of drivers 

covered hundreds of miles of roadway, shuttling food 

and water while 

ensuring the safety of 

Surry Century riders. 

You may not have seen 

them, but they were 

there. Thank you! 

Special thanks to Scott 

Farrell and Mike Cobb, 

who both pulled double

-shifts due to 

unforeseen needs; 

Steve Zajak, who also 

staffed a rest stop; and 

to Jack Liike, who 

always sticks around to 

ensure everyone is off 

the road at the end of 

the day. 

Thanks to Amie 

Holman and Art 

Wolfson for ensuring 

the Surry Elementary 

School rest stop was 

staffed and passing out 

refreshments. Amie 

brought a team of 

American Diabetes 

Association helpers to 

serve the food and 

drinks that were 

prepared by Risa Bastien, Robin Land, Jack Liike, 

Linda Carter, Molly Sherman and Cindy Wong. Thank 

you, food-preparers! 

A BIG THANKS to Arba Williamson and his team 

from Kirkwood Presbyterian Church!!! They were the 

folks who kept the food cooking and moving at Surry 

Athletic Field. The food went non-stop without a hitch 

during the advertised hours. They donated both man-

power AND the food, a major benefit and cost savings 

for PBA. Thank you VERY MUCH! 



swapping out your pedals for a different technology. There are 

several varieties of double-sided pedals and cleats that can 

make the process a little easier. 

Water-Bottle Wobble 

This is not so much a bike-handling mistake as it is poor riding 

technique. The wobble occurs if and when you have to look 

down to find your water bottle to pull it out of the cage for a 

drink. When your eyes shift down, your brain loses spatial 

reference with the horizon, and you inevitably wobble from 

side-to side to regain balance. If you're in a pack, this wobble 

can cause an accident. Riders on either side or behind you will 

likely shout something nasty about "holding your line." At this 

point, you'll be labeled a squirrely rider by your colleagues or 

competitors. 

You can prevent the wobble through practice. Try removing 

and re-inserting your water bottle with your eyes on the road 

ahead of you the next time you're out on the road. It isn't 

terribly difficult to remove the bottle; putting it back is a bit 

trickier. On solo training rides, repeat the process over until 

you can effortlessly remove and replace a water bottle from 

either cage without using your eyes. Once you have that down, 

concentrate on replacing the water bottle while maintaining a 

straight line. Try to keep your wheels on the painted white line 

on the side of the road as you handle the water bottle. 

Straight arms over a bump 

Your arms and hands are two of five contact points between 

you and the bike. On bumpy roads, it's critical that the mass of 

Continued on page 11 

We all make mistakes while out riding on the road. Some are 

minor and relatively harmlessðlike forgetting a repair kitð

while others can mean the difference between staying upright 

and ending up on the pavement. 

Riding or racing in a pack can turn a small error into a 

dangerous one. When you make an error in a pack, chances are 

that not only will you crash, others will to. In order to keep 

yourself and others safe, it's important to continue to improve 

your bike-handling skills. 

Some of the more common mistakes cyclists make out on the 

road include missed clip-ins and water-bottle fumbles. Here are 

easy ways you can learn to avoid them. 

Missed Clip-In 

One of the most common mistakes you can make on the bike is 

the missed clip-in at the start of an event (or even at a 

stoplight). Everyone has done it. Even experienced pros have a 

clip-in malfunction from time to time. The cause is almost 

always psychological. You start to worry that you'll miss the 

clip-in, and then you do. Pressure to jump off the front at the 

start, especially when you're in the pack, can lead you to 

second guess your technique and miss the clip-in. 

More: Bike Handling Clinic: Drill That Skill 

To avoid over-thinking the clip-in and risk missing it, try these 

tips when using single-sided pedals: 

¶ Make sure your unclipped pedal is hanging motionless 

with the backside down. 

¶ Push off with your clipped-in foot and raise your other foot 

to meet the motionless pedal. 

¶ Tip the front of the pedal forward with your toe before 

your cleat engages the locking mechanism. 

¶ Once the pedal is horizontal, use additional pressure to seat 

the cleat. 

If after some practice you're still having trouble, consider 

Five Common Bike-Handling Mistakes 
By Jim Castagneri, for Active.com 

From: http://www.active.com/cycling/

Articles/5-Common-Bike-Handling-

Mistakes.htm?

cmp=276&memberid=161068570&lyris

id=44408020 

http://www.active.com/cycling/Articles/www.active.com/cycling/articles/bike-handling-clinic-drill-that-skill
http://www.active.com/cycling/Articles/5-Common-Bike-Handling-Mistakes.htm?cmp=276&memberid=161068570&lyrisid=44408020
http://www.active.com/cycling/Articles/5-Common-Bike-Handling-Mistakes.htm?cmp=276&memberid=161068570&lyrisid=44408020
http://www.active.com/cycling/Articles/5-Common-Bike-Handling-Mistakes.htm?cmp=276&memberid=161068570&lyrisid=44408020
http://www.active.com/cycling/Articles/5-Common-Bike-Handling-Mistakes.htm?cmp=276&memberid=161068570&lyrisid=44408020
http://www.active.com/cycling/Articles/5-Common-Bike-Handling-Mistakes.htm?cmp=276&memberid=161068570&lyrisid=44408020

































